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Software Updates
EPA will update the existing SDWIS State and its associated applications as needed to operate successfully with all possible combinations of Java 8, Tomcat 8.5 or higher, Windows Server 2012 or 2016 or Linux operating systems, and Internet Explorer, Firefox and Chrome web browsers.  
EPA will update the existing source code for SDWIS State applications, using the versions detailed below.  Note that in some cases the source code we have available is not the latest version of the software. 
· SDWIS State (3.2) – current version is 3.3
· Drinking Water Watch (3.13) – current version is 3.01
· XML Sampling (3.1)
· Migrate to State (3.1)
· FedRep (3.5) – current version is 3.51
· Data Bridge (3.1)
· Lab-to-State (3.0)
 
Any primacy agencies using a newer version may have a migration process to “roll back” to the new version we create.  Also, any site-specific customizations previously done by the states may need to be re-done with the new, updated applications.

Testing
EPA will conduct unit testing of all software as it is modified or developed, integration testing to verify that the software works with the various infrastructure components, and basic acceptance testing of the application suite.  
After completion of unit and system integration testing, EPA staff members that are experienced SDWIS State users will conduct high level user acceptance testing.  They will process data and verify that the user interface is acceptable, that the application works correctly and that the business rules are functioning as expected.  


Timeframes
EPA estimates that software updates will take approximately 1-2 months with a completion target of October 2019.

EPA estimates that testing of the applications will take approximately two months with a completion target of early-mid December 2019.


Documentation
EPA estimates that initial drafts of documentation will be provided approximately 2-3 weeks after development is completed.  Final versions of documentation will be completed approximately one week after EPA review of the documentation and testing is completed.


Other Issues
EPA has received a number of other requests for fixes including some security concerns.  These issues will be considered during the update effort and some may be incorporated as appropriate.  However, EPA is not planning on doing any functional updates to the software at this time.    
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